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TOWN OF 
APPLE VALLEY, CALIFORNIA 

AGENDA MATTER 
 

Subject Item: 
 
STATUS REPORT ON PROPOSED ACUTE CARE HOSPITAL 
 
Summary Statement: 
 
At the July 12, 2011 Town Council Meeting, Mayor Pro Tem Stanton requested an update on 
the status of the proposed acute care hospital on the east side of Apple Valley Road, just north 
of the Apple Valley Town Center shopping center.  In January 2007, the Town Council adopted 
a General Plan Amendment and Zone Change to allow for the future development of a 100-bed 
acute care hospital and medical campus and commercial retail fronting Apple Valley Road on an 
approximately seventy-five (75)-acre site.  The project proponents and property owners include 
two (2) local doctors, Siva Arunasalam and Jay Shankar. The original intent of the project was 
to build a physician-owned acute care hospital.    
 
Since the Council’s original action in 2007, the project proponents have worked to secure 
private financing and approval by the State of California.  These efforts have had mixed results 
for a variety of reasons, including the economic recession and adoption of the national health 
care bill. 
 
Staff has been made aware that a provision in the health reform law, enacted in March of 2010, 
places limits on physician ownership of hospitals.  In a June 28, 2010 article on web-based 
Amednews.com, titled “Physician-owned hospitals: Endangered Species?” it states, “New 
doctor-owned facilities that are not certified as Medicare participants by December 31, 2010, no 
longer will be allowed into the program”.  This new requirement of the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Service (CMC) limits the expansion or new construction of physician-owned hospitals 
across the country. The article is attached to this report. 
 
The new regulation puts on hold all plans for physician-owned hospitals until “litigation, 
legislation or regulation direct otherwise.”  Staff has confirmed that the project is on hold with 
Matthew Cutler of Select Healthcare Solutions, who, until the end of calendar year 2010, was 
working with the doctors to develop the hospital.  As of the writing of this report, staff is awaiting 
a return call from Dr. Arunasalam to provide additional information regarding the project status.  
Staff is not expecting to receive a different answer than what was provided by Mr. Cutler. 
   
Based upon the foregoing, staff recommends adoption of the form motion.   
 
 
Recommended Action: 
Move to receive and file the report. 
  
 
Proposed by: Asst. Town Manager of Economic & Community Development   Item No. ____  
 
Town Manager Approval:          Budget Item  Yes  No  N/A 
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